
BROOKLYN COMMUNITY BOARD 6 

PUBLIC SAFETY/ENV PROT/PERMITS/LICENSES COMMITTEE 

JUNE 19, 2012 

 

PRESENT: 

N. DUTTA    G. KELLY   H. LINK 

S. LONIAL    S. MILLER   G. REILLY   

M. SHAMES    M. SILVERMAN  B. STOLTZ  

     

EXCUSED: 

T. MISKEL    M. SCOTT   L. SONES 

 

ABSENT: 

T. ALEXANDER   P. BLAKE   H. FEDER 

J. PORCELLI    T. VAZQUEZ   J. WOLFE 

 

GUESTS: 

HON. BRAD LANDER, CITY COUNCIL MEMBER 

M. LANAGHAN- REP. FOR DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

J. GARIN - REP. FOR DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

S. OJAR - REP. FOR DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

M. KING - REP. FOR DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

B. SINGH – REP. FOR DEPARTMENT OF DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION 

C. MURTHI    J. JANDA   J. CICCONE 

     

***MINUTES*** 

 

Presentation and discussion with representatives for the Department of 

Environmental Protection on the Gowanus Canal Area High Level Storm Sewer 

Capital project (SEK-20067), a project designed to correct and improve flooding 

conditions in the 3
rd

 and 4
th

 Avenue corridors between Douglass and State Streets. 
 

Jim Garin, Director of Engineering at the Department of Environmental Protection 

explained High Level Storm Sewers.  Essentially, the plan is to build a new sewer line to 

capture storm water entering catch basins between 3
rd

 and 4
th

 Avenues on about 15 

blocks from State Street to Carroll Street in 2 phases. 

 Phase I – Carroll Street to Baltic Street design in FY2012 construction in FY2013 

 Phase II – Baltic Street to State Street – design FY2019 construction FY2020 

 

There is one already built in the Bronx in Community Board 10.  This appears to have, at 

least, a small effect of reducing CSO’s and flooding in nearby areas in the event of a 5 
year rainfall. 

 

A motion was made by Glenn Kelly and seconded by Hildegaard Link to approve the 

minutes of the last meeting held on May 30, 2012. 

MOTION APPROVED:  UNANIMOUSLY 



 

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was 

adjourned. 

 

Minutes submitted by Bette Stoltz. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


